
Town Board Meeting – Town of Hammel – July 9, 2024 

 The Town board meeting was called to order by Chairman Jim Livingston at 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday, July 9, 

2024 at the Hammel town hall. All board members were present. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

 Treasurer Rhonda Seidl gave the treasurer’s report. Supervisor Emmerich made a motion to approve the 

treasurer’s report. Supervisor Zenner seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

 A discussion was held regarding sanitary permits and building permits.   

Brad Clarkson updated on the road conditions with them being in good condition given the amount of 

rain received. Brad stated that half of the mowing is complete. Gravel placement was discussed. There is 

$30,000 in the budget for gravel and it is estimated that Division will take 120 loads. Culverts on Stahl Road, 

Perkinstown Avenue, Center and Division were discussed. Future road projects were discussed.  

Loans for projects are being discussed with Forward Financial and options.  

Fire Department: Supervisor Zenner reported that the department is having discussion how to pay for 

future truck replacements. Should towns budget yearly or take a loa n out for their portion of the balance at the 

time it is purchased.   

Recycle: Tire recycle will be held on August 10 at Gilman and the Taylor County shop from 8-12, Hammel 

will send a representative. 

The bills were examined. Supervisor Zenner made a motion to pay the bills. Supervisor Emmerich 

seconded the motion. Motion carried.  

Next meeting will be held on Monday, August 12, 2024 at 6 p.m. 

Election will be held 08/13/2024. 

Chairman Livingston made a motion to adjourn. Supervisor Zenner seconded the motion. Motion 

carried.  

 

       Renee Zenner, Town Clerk 

  




